Minutes of the Finance Committee

January 8, 2007

In attendance: FinCom members Hayes, Meehan, Meunier, Nash, Rice, and Walsh. Also present were Police Chief Lundin, Alan Pease, and Andrew Leonard.

Chair Meunier called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes of 12/18/06 FinCom Meeting and 1/04/07 FinCom Meeting


The minutes of the 12/18/06 minutes had been started by Clerk Nash and added onto by Chair Meunier. The combined minutes were then read by all present. Mr.Meunier motioned to accept the minutes as amended, and Mr.Rice seconded. These minutes were unanimously approved. 


The minutes for the 1/04/07 FinCom meeting with the “Task Force” were written by Mr.Meunier. He made the motion to approve these minutes as written. Ms.Walsh seconded, and they were unanimously accepted.

Reserve Fund Transfer Requests


Request #07-07 was from Lorraine Pease for $1,405.00 to be transferred to the Election Officers and Registrar Stipends line. This money would pay for wages spent for the Library recall petitions and election. There is no way to plan for a recall, so it was an unforeseen expense. Mr. Meunier made the motion to approve the transfer request, and Ms.Walsh seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #07-08 was from Lorraine Pease for $1,000.00 to be transferred to the Election and Registration Expense line. Expenses included paying the Constable to serve summons for the recall election. Mr.Meunier made the motion that the transfer be approved as requested. Ms.Walsh seconded, and it was unanimously approved.


Request #07-09 was from Police Chief Lundin for $1,295.92 to be transferred to the Police Expenses line. The money would pay for prisoner lock-up fees in Lunenburg and prisoner watch detail invoice dated 7/17/06. It is never known if the State Police facility will be available, or if the Lunenburg lock-up will have to be used. Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the transfer request, pending BOS approval, and Ms.Walsh seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #07-10 was from Police Chief Lundin for $2,788.90 to be transferred to the Police Expenses line. This money would pay for expenses associated with the hiring of a fifth full-time police officer. This was not planned for but was made necessary when another officer unexpectedly resigned. Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the request, pending BOS approval. Ms.Walsh seconded. It was unanimously approved.


The final request, #07-11, was from Fire Chief Seymour for $326.34 to be transferred to the Fire Chief wages line. This would pay for him being called out on business during two holidays. Since this is the law and was not sufficiently funded for, the transfer request was made. Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the request, pending BOS approval. Mr.Rice seconded, and the transfer was aprroved unanimously.


After these requests were approved, there remained a balance of $30,172.96 in the Reserve Fund after being nearly 7 months through the budget cycle.

FinCom Mailbox


Included in the FinCom mailbox were the following items which will be on file in the Finance Committee meeting room:

· Town of Ashby expense reports dated 11/28/06, 12/13/06, and 12/27/06

· December 2006 and January 2007 copies of The Beacon
· NMRSD Expenditure reports dated 12/04/06 and 1/03/07

· Town of Ashby revenue report dated 12/28/06

· Massachusetts Taxpayers Foundation pamphlet entitled Municipal Financial Data
Budget Discussion


Short discussion about the upcoming joint budget meeting with the BOS. Still are working on finding a date that will work for both the FinCom and BOS. January 24th is a possibility, but it appears that the 22nd would be better for more FinCom members. Mr.Meunier will check into this.


Some questions that were brought up now that might be important topics at that joint meeting were:

(1)Could there be a list of which line items are mandated by law and cannot be touched?

(2)Are there private roads in Town that are being plowed by the Highway Department?

(3)After the School Expense and mandated line items are totalled up, how much of the budget is left that can be worked with to try to deal with the projected deficits for the upcoming budget?

The next scheduled meeting for the Finance Committee will be on Monday, January 29, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. in the Lyman Building.

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

